
 

 
  

 
  
 

 
 

  
 

 
   

 
 

 
       

   
  

    
  

 
 

    
 

     
   

 
     

 
   

   
 

   
   

       
 

  
 

 
    

   
  

 
  

    
 

  

~ 
Environment and Climate 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
14 Fultz Boulevard (Box 35) 
Winnipeg MB R3Y 0L6 
T 204-945-8321  F 204-945-5229 
EABDirector@gov.mb.ca 

File No.: 3023.00 

July 31, 2023 

Lisa Jones 
Environmental Coordinator 
Canadian Kraft Paper Industries Ltd. (CKPI) 
PO Box 1590 
The Pas MB  R9A 1L4 
Lisa.jones@ckpi.com 

Dear Lisa Jones: 

Re: CKPI – Environment Act Licence No. 1339R – Land Spreading Pilot Study 
Project – Continuation Request 

Thank you for your notice of alteration dated July 3, 2023. The department 
understands you wish to continue with this land spreading pilot study starting mid-
August, 2023. 

I approve the alteration per Section 14(2) of The Environment Act with the 
following conditions: 

• Biosolids materials will be sourced only from the north settling basin.
• Biosolids may only be land applied at the locations and rates identified in this

notice of alteration.
• Sites receiving biosolids materials must have a means of effectively collecting

any surface runoff with collected liquids being returned to a site settling basin or
lagoon cell.

• Sampling, recording, and analysis of applied materials and site conditions must
occur to the satisfaction of the director in accordance with the June 12, 2018,
director’s approval letter and related subsequent correspondence.

• Approval is required prior to applying biosolids materials at any sites other than
those indicated in this notice of alteration.

• All other clauses of Environment Act Licence No. 1339 R remain in effect.

This approval is available on the public registry at
https://www.gov.mb.ca/sd/eal/registries/index.html. 

If you have any questions regarding this approval, please contact Robert 
Boswick, Senior Environmental Engineer, Environmental Approvals Branch at 
Robert.Boswick@gov.mb.ca or 204-918-5853. 
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For questions relating to the ongoing administration of the licence, please contact 
Cristal Huculak, Regional Supervisor, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement 
Branch at EnvCENorth@gov.mb.ca or 204-620-5797. 

Sincerely, 

Agnes Wittmann 
Director 
The Environment Act 

c. Leigh Johnston
Tamsin Patience
Cristal Huculak
Rob Boswick

Original Signed By
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